South Carolina
Department of Transportation

November 16, 1999

INSTRUCTIONAL BULLETIN NO. 99-11

SUBJECT: Curb Profile

EFFECTIVE DATE: November 22, 1999 |

SUPERSEDES: None

RE: Engineering Directive Memorandum PC-32 “Plan Information” Effective May 19, 1997 %
Instructional Bulletin 97-11 “Reference Sheet, Control Points and New Note for Plans
Sheets”

Since the removal of curb profiles from the construction plans in 1997, it has become
more difficult for end users of the plans to examine and use curb data. In order to acquire proper
drainage, especially at low points in sag vertical curves and in superelevated sections, it is
requested that curb profiles be provided in the plans for all curb and gutter projects when the
length of any section of curb and gutter is three hundred feet long or greater. Curb profiles will
not be required for radius returns, unless it is deemed necessary for placing drainage in those -
areas. Vertical curve data for curbs and/or sidewalks will still be placed on the “Reference
Sheet” in the plans.
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E.S. Earg
Road Design Engineer
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